MINUTES OF THE MEETING
 Of the St. Francis Parochial Church Council
Held at the Church Rectory on January 21st at 7:00 p.m.
Present
	Rev. Claude Williams	(Chairman)
	Mrs. Nadia Jules(Secretary)
	Ms. Patricia Baptiste(Treasurer)
	Mr. Martin Isidore(Church Warden)
	Mr. Patrick Edward(Church Warden)
	Mrs. Claudette Wilson(Council Member)
	Mrs. Cheryl Edward(Council Member)

Absent
	Mr. Timothy Leon(Council Member)
	Ms Yvette Mathurin(Council Member)

PRAYERS
[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was called to order at 7:04pm, by the Chairman, Revered Griffith. Mrs. Claudette Wilson said the opening prayer.
ABSENSES
The Chairman apologised for the absence of Mr. Timothy Leon who was ill and Miss Yvette Mathurin who was out of the island.	
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on January 14th were read by the Secretary. They were adopted by Mr. Patrick Edward and seconded by Mrs. Claudette Wilson.
CORRESPONDENCE
A letter from the Bishop was read by the Secretary which gave permission for additional repairs to be made to the church	
UPDATE ON DONATIONS
The Treasurer informed Council that $5,000 in donations was received so far for the month. Of that, $3,000 came from Dr. Gregory Paul. The Chariman expressed the need to write a formal letter of thanks to Dr. Paul.
RESTORATION AND REFURBISHMENT
Church Organ: The Chairman expressed concern about the state of the church organ and asked for suggestions as to what should be done about it. Mr. Isidore suggested. That it should be repaired, but Mr. Edward suggested that a new organ should be purchased, because the organ was very old and repairs might be expensive. The Chairman suggested that estimates of the cost of a new organ as well as the cost to repair the existing one be obtained so that an informed decision could be made.
Doors: The Chairman stated that the Frank’s Hardware had offered to replace the doors for free and that a letter should be sent to them, thanking them for their generosity. He thanked Mr. Patrick Edward for his role in securing the deal.
New Pews: The Chairman informed council that the new pews had been completed and would be installed on Wednesday, January 23rd.  Mrs. Edward expressed surprise at how quickly the pews were completed and wondered about the quality of the work. Mr Isidore assured her that he had seen the pews and that they were of a very high quality. The Chairman was in agreement.
Roof: The Chairman voiced the need to get an estimate of the cost to repair the roof. He said that although the cost would most likely be high, it was necessary since the roof was in very bad condition. All the members of the Council agreed that something needed to be done soon.
Mr. Edward promised to obtain some estimates before the next meeting.
A.O.B
The Secretary informed Council that she had successfully completed a course in EDPM. The Chairman offered his congratulations and urged her to keep up the good work.
The Secretary said that the course was a good one and suggested that the Church offer the course for free to deserving young people. The Chairman said that this was a good idea but that it needed to be discussed further at the next meeting.
CLOSURE
The Chairman called the meeting to a close at 7:50 p.m. with a prayer and the signing of the hymn 555 from Hymns Ancient and Modern.
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